                                                 Agenda                  

                 Parent focus group           Monday 8th February 2016
1. Welcome, refreshments and introductions.

Ann, Andrea, Jane, Christine and Amanda

2. School readiness and feedback.

Parents views were sought and all agreed that the expectations should be met. AH said she would expect the boundaries to be set higher. All agreed that the statements need to be clearer with specific criteria, e.g. which numbers should be recognised? AS has emailed the council to find out which year group this is specifically for, as the original information was ambiguous.
3. Review of Westfield website.

AS has updated the website – the snow picture has gone and a picture of cartoon children has been put in its place. The website has recently been updated with policies, newsletter, minutes from last Parent Focus Group and agenda for the current meeting. AH said it still looked boring. She has looked at Lark Rise and Ardley Hill’s websites and she liked Lark Rise most as it had scrolling pictures and a waving child. A long discussion followed regarding the cost of having a professional to do the website. AS said it would be at least £400 for a professional to design a new website and she would still have to give them the information to put on the website which would be time consuming and she may as well do this herself. JF asked whether we could get someone from the college to give their time to design the website, but it was said this was not viable. A long discussion followed regarding photos of children on the website and safe-guarding issues were explained. CB suggested we could upload photos of activities and a summary of the learning that has taken place (no children in pictures). Parents felt this was a good idea and could be updated termly. AS also suggested that we have a homework page on the website with the maths challenge and phonics learning.
4. Update on community links, including inviting people in to explain their job roles
AM and CB fed back the recent community links (see Community Links Record Sheet). AM and CB said they would visit the ‘Knit and Natter’ group at the community centre for a session and invite them to come to nursery to share their crafts with the children. Parents suggested the following ideas:
· PCSO

· Fire engine

· Nurse

· Wildlife Trust  - ruth.sneath@wildlifebcn.org or 01525 874317

· Zoo

· Milton Keynes Museum

· Cake House Dunstable

· The Hide

5. Parent Workshops

AM/CB explained the focus of the next parent workshop – Phonics/writing/mark-making. It is going to be a fun hands-on workshop and the posters will represent this. AM/CB to create a poster and leaflet. It was suggested that we give a free fun pack to the parent which could include shaving foam, sticks from the garden, straws, copy of jolly phonics and an information leaflet of learning. It was discussed whether other parents would agree to run informal workshops to teach parents about their own skills and interests. AH and JF felt parents would not be happy or willing to run workshops and it would not be viable.
6. AOB.

WOW boards were discussed and AM/CB to organise each class to have one ordered today. FoW will fund the boards and post-it notes.
AS suggested that we introduce coffee mornings again to encourage parents to come in. CB and AM will provide resources, but would like parents who are active members of Parent Focus Group and FoW to run the coffee sessions. Hopefully this will encourage parents to become more confident in attending Westfield events.

7. Date of next meeting.

Next meeting Tuesday 26th April 2016 at 9am.
